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Monetary Policy in July 2002
Industrial production kept its high growth rate and facilities investment continued its recovery in May.  Business activities are anticipated to continue buoyant along with the recovery of exports and facilities investment, although consumption and construction investment may relatively slow down.

Consumer price inflation eased to 2.6 percent on a year-on-year basis in June from the 3.0 percent of the previous month, as prices of farm products declined owing to a seasonal increase in shipments.  Core inflation registered 2.9 percent on a year-on-year basis in June, similar to the 3.0 percent of the previous month.

Looking ahead, the strength of the Korean won against the U. S. dollar and the expected stability of international oil prices will mitigate inflationary pressures.  Demand-side inflationary pressures, however, are expected to accumulate and wages seem likely to increase in line with the continued economic recovery.

In the financial markets, stock prices, long-term interest rates and the exchange rate have been falling back simultaneously due largely to the turbulence in U. S. and other major financial markets.  It is necessary, therefore, to watch carefully how the impact of financial market instability feeds through to the real economy. 

Taking these into consideration, the Monetary Policy Committee of the Bank of Korea decided today to maintain its benchmark overnight call rate at around its current level in July.

